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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome Back 
As you know, school is closed to children on Friday 5th March. All staff will be preparing to welcome ALL children 
back to school on Monday 8th March. On the final page of this newsletter is a helpful short guide for framing conver-
sations with your child/ren about returning to school.  
 
Drop Off and Pick Up 
Listed below are the gates and times that your children will enter the school building. Please understand that we have to stagger 
entry times for safety reasons. Please wear a face covering and maintain social distancing of 2 meters when waiting. 
Nursery Gate is on Islip Street 
Safari Gate is on Frideswide Place 
Islip Street Gate is outside Cedar class 
Main Gate is the gate that leads into the school office entrance. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recovery Curriculum 
We will continue to use the work of Professor Barry Carpenter, Professor of Mental Health at Oxford Brookes Univer-
sity, to support children in returning to school. Barry Carpenter suggests there are 5 main things (levers) that we can 
use to support children at this time. These are:  

1: Relationships – the need for us to reach out and greet children, welcome them back to school. 

 2: Community – really listen to children and understand their concerns. Have a genuine dialogue with children. 

Year Group 

Year Group Staff Location Gate and Start/Finish 
Time 

Nursery Tracy, Clare, Karin, Nasima 
  

Acorns Nursery Gate - 9:00-3:00 

Reception Jess, Caren, Sharon D, Chloe D Oak Nursery Gate: 9:10 -3:15 

1 Issie, Lorraine, Lunette and Kahina Ash Safari Gate: 8:50 -3:00 

2 Emma, Rachel,  Shona, Irene Willow Safari Gate: 9:00-3:10 

3 Flora, Cristina, Lule, Jean (Karen on some 
Thursdays and on Fridays) 

Cedar Islip St Gate: 9:00-3:15 

4 Johnny, Maxine, Natalie, Sharon M Sycamore Islip St Gate: 8:50-3:00 

5 Joe, Chloe C, Rebecca 
(Debbie is working remotely as she is 
shielding) 

Chestnut Main Gate: 9:00-3:15 

6 Kate, Ed, Shepa 
  

 Beech Main Gate 8:50-3:10 



  3: Metacognition – explicitly scaffold children’s confidence as learners. Very positive and clear feedback on learning 
behaviours. 

 4: Transparent Curriculum – LISTEN to children. Co-construct their learning based on their needs, telling them that 
you are addressing gaps. 

 5: Give children space – 30 min blocks to begin with. PE to encourage activity. Brain breaks between blocks of 
learning.  

Once we have settled the children back in to school, we will be looking at specific skills and small groups of 
children will receive intervention to help them to fill these gaps. It is important that we do not put excessive 
pressure on children to “catch up”. Rebuilding will need to be a holistic process and it will take some time. 
In the short term we have a clear focus on the children’s wellbeing (both emotional and physical) and aca-
demic catch up will follow on from that.  
 
It’s worth noting that teachers and support staff get first day nerves! Like the children, it’s a mixture of ex-
citement at seeing everyone again and the feeling that we want it all to go well. Our plans are in place but, as 
lockdown has proved, we work best when we work as a team. You can help by talking positively to your 
children about their return to school, let them vent any nerves or worries and as always, please do contact 
your class teacher(s) if you want to talk to us or think there is something we should know.  
 
Mental Health Considerations 
Grant and Sharon McGran are our mental health team as many of you know. Sharon is a mental health first 
aider as well. Please email either of them if you have concerns about your child’s mental health: 
s.mcgran@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk or  deputyhead@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk. 
 
Miriam, Emma, Grant and myself will all be staffing the main gates on Monday morning and we are all 
looking forward to seeing you and your children.  
 
Best wishes,    
James Humphries- Headteacher 

Father Peter 
As many of you know Father Peter, our parish priest, is sadly leaving us on Easter 
Sunday this year after nearly eight years. Peter has worked closely with our school 
in his time at St. Benet’s, leading assemblies in school, making us very welcome at 
church and he has also taught RE in classes for us. In addition, Peter has been a 
member of the Governing Board at our school, serving three years as Chair. If you 
would like to make a small donation to say “thank you” then you can do so on 
ParentPay.  
 
James Farmer, who serves on the Parochial Church Council at St. Benet’s, is col-
lecting messages for Fr. Peter. You can email James at: 
james.farmer@b2bmarketing.net. 
 
We will be thanking Peter for his work in our school at our Easter Service at the end 
of this term. 
 
The Bishop of Fulham is looking at suitable candidates for St. Benet’s and when a 
suitable person is recruited then I am sure we will meet the new vicar and introduce 
him to our school community.  





 
CAN YOU HELP? 

 
As the children return to school on Monday please can you 
ensure that, where possible, you send everything your 
child needs for the day into school with them when they 
arrive at their designated drop off gates.  
 
Sarah is still working remotely at the moment and I am 
currently working in the office on my own so keeping trips 
to the gate for forgotten lunches, water bottles, instru-
ments etc to a minimum would help me greatly. 
 
I really appreciate your help with this and look forward to 
seeing you all again soon. 
 
Pam. 














